From: Gayetree Ramkorun <gramkorun@bba.star.co.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 9:35 AM

To: Adrian Brazier <adrian.brazier@kingspan.com> Cc: Adrian Pargeter <adrian.pargeter@kingspan.com>

Subject: RE: update on k15 meeting with NHBC - wording to be amended in the certificate

14/5134 PS 7

Attach: 5134PS7i1a16112015.pdf

Hi Adrian It was sent to Adrian P yesterday. Please see attached. kindly

Gayetree Ramkorun BSc (Hons.) MSc CSci MEI ProfGradIMMM

Team Manager - Approvals

British Board of Agrément Bucknalls Lane, Watford Herts WD25 9BA*

D

www.bbacerts.co.uk



* If you are visiting the BBA using satellite navigation, please use alternative postcode WD25 9NH

This e-mail and any attachment(s) are intended for the above-named only and may be confidential. If you are not the named recipient please notify us immediately and delete all copies on your system. You must not copy or disclose the contents to any third party. E-mail is not a fully secure communications medium and please take this into account when sending e-mail to us. We have taken reasonable precautions to ensure that any attachment to this e-mail is free of viruses or other harmful code. However, we cannot accept liability for any loss or damage incurred or sustained as a result of viruses or other harmful code, and would strongly advise that you carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. The BBA occepts no responsibility for personal emails, or emails unconnected with the company's or clients' business. Please note that to ensure regulatory compliance and for the protection of our clients and business, we may monitor and read emails sent to and from our server[s].

British Board of Agrément, a company limited by guarantee, registered in England No 878293.

Registered Office British Board of Agrément, Bucknalls Lane, Garston, Watford, Hertfordshire WD25 9BA.

From: Adrian Brazier [mailto:adrian.brazier@kingspan.com]

Sent: 18 November 2015 09:32

To: Gayetree Ramkorun < gramkorun@bba.star.co.uk>

Subject: RE: update on k15 meeting with NHBC - wording to be amended in the certificate 14/5134 PS 7

Dear Gayetree, could you please send me a copy of the amendments mentioned below.

Regards

Adrian Brazier TECHNICAL PROJECTS MANAGER

Direct Tel



AP/52 [

1

Mob

From: Gayetree Ramkorun [mailto:gramkorun@bba.star.co.uk]

Sent: 17 November 2015 13:29

To: Adrian Pargeter Cc: Adrian Brazier

Subject: RE: update on k15 meeting with NHBC - wording to be amended in the certificate 14/5134 PS 7

Dear Adrian and Adrian.

We have tweaked a bit more the wording but essentially saying the same thing as the wording we sent you. We just put the different constructions in a table format.

And we have to remove reference to the Kingspan's document because otherwise it will misleadingly mean endorsement by the certificate and NHBC of constructions that have not been tested.

We also removed reference to class 0 as BS EN takes precedence. We do that for all our certificates.

We have to expedite this exercise so you will be receiving an amended draft for your comment/approval and NHBC will be receiving the same amended draft for approval/tweaking if needed.

Either by this afternoon or tomorrow.

Hopefully this will resolved quickly.

Thank you for your patience.

Kindly Gayetree

Gayetree Ramkorun BSc (Hons.) MSc CSci MEI ProfGradIMMM Team Manager - Approvals

British Board of Agrément Bucknalls Lane, Watford Herts WD25 9BA*

D

www.bbacerts.co.uk



* If you are visiting the BBA using satellite navigation, please use alternative postcode WD25 9NH

This e-mail and any attachment(s) are intended for the above-named only and may be confidential. If you are not the named recipient please notify us immediately and delete all copies on your system. You must not copy or disclose the contents to any third party. E-mail is not a fully secure communications medium and please take this into account when sending e-mail to us. We have taken reasonable precautions to ensure that any attachment to this e-mail is free of viruses or other harmful code. However, we cannot accept liability for any loss or damage incurred or sustained as a result of viruses or other harmful code, and would strongly advise that you carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. The BBA accepts no responsibility for personal emails, or emails unconnected with the company's or clients' business. Please note that to ensure regulatory compliance and for the protection of our clients and business, we may monitor and read emails sent to and from our server[s]. British Board of Agrément, a company limited by guarantee, registered in England No 878293. Registered Office British Board of Agrément, Bucknalls Lane, Garston, Watford, Hertfordshire WD25 9BA.

AP/52 [

1

From: Adrian Pargeter [mailto:adrian.pargeter@kingspan.com]

Sent: 17 November 2015 07:43

To: Gayetree Ramkorun < gramkorun@bba.star.co.uk > **Cc:** Adrian Brazier < adrian.brazier@kingspan.com >

Subject: RE: update on k15 meeting with NHBC - wording to be amended in the certificate 14/5134 PS 7

Dear Gayetree

Thank you for your swift response to the meeting with NHBC, unfortunately I was out of the office yesterday and will be again today, however I have asked Adrian Brazier our Technical Projects Manager to compare the recommended amendments, in some detail, to the recently issued certificate.

However, after a very quick glance there are two things which occur to us:

- Firstly, it appears from your final sentence, that the NHBC are now **not** proposing to remove their note on acceptance, (assuming we agree to amendments presumably)?
- Secondly, rather than remove the class O reference all together, could we not just add the EN fire classification alongside, they are both accurate statements?

We plan come back to you on 18th with our final comments, but would appreciate your view on above points in the meantime.

Your efforts on this subject are much appreciated.

Regards

Adrian Pargeter

Head of Technical and Marketing GB

Direct tel: Mobile:

From: Gayetree Ramkorun [mailto:gramkorun@bba.star.co.uk]

Sent: 16 November 2015 13:56

To: Adrian Pargeter

Subject: update on k15 meeting with NHBC - wording to be amended in the certificate 14/5134 PS 7

Importance: High

Dear Adrian

Good afternoon, I can understand you are eager for an update on our meeting with NHBC.

NHBC wants the EN fire classification referred to as opposed to saying low risk and class 0. Actually this is fair because I should have asked for the fire classification of the product during the reissue.

They also want reference to the actual construction related fire report to BR135 referenced, and a few bits and pieces in the fire section.

I understand where they are coming as it is very easily misled on site if people don't actually install in accordance to how it was tested.

So please kindly see attached amended wording and would appreciate your agreement/comment.

We will need to amend the cert, which we will do free of charge by end of this week 20.11.2015.

If you are happy with the proposed, then we will amend and send to NHBC for confirmation and/or tweaked.

AP/52 []

Please would you kindly expedite this exercise as we want the certificate to keep the NHBC's approval.

Thank you Kindly Gayetree

Gayetree Ramkorun BSc (Hons.) MSc CSci MEI ProfGradIMMM

Team Manager - Approvals

British Board of Agrément Bucknalls Lane, Watford Herts WD25 9BA*

D

www.bbacerts.co.uk



* If you are visiting the BBA using satellite navigation, please use alternative postcode WD25 9NH

This e-mail and any attachment(s) are intended for the above-named only and may be confidential. If you are not the named recipient please notify us immediately and delete all copies on your system. You must not copy or disclose the contents to any third party. E-mail is not a fully secure communications medium and please take this into account when sending e-mail to us. We have taken reasonable precautions to ensure that any attachment to this e-mail is free of viruses or other harmful code. However, we cannot accept liability for any loss or damage incurred or sustained as a result of viruses or other harmful code, and would strongly advise that you carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. The BBA accepts no responsibility for personal emails, or emails unconnected with the company's or clients' business. Please note that to ensure regulatory compliance and for the protection of our clients and business, we may monitor and read emails sent to and from our server(s).

British Board of Agrément, a company limited by guarantee, registered in England No 878293

Registered Office British Board of Agrément, Bucknalls Lane, Garston, Watford, Hertfordshire WD25 9BA.

Kingspan Insulation Limited

Pembridae. Leominster. Herefordshire, HR6 9LA, UK

tel:

www.kingspaninsulation.co.uk





Kingspan Insulation is a limited company registered in England and Wales. Registered Number: 01882722. Registered Office: Pembridge, Leominster, Herefordshire, England. HR6 9LA. VAT GB428602456.

This e-mail (including any attachments) is confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately, delete the e-mail from your system and destroy all hard copies. Any unauthorised dissemination, distribution or copying is prohibited. Although we have taken steps to ensure that this e-mail (and any attached files) are free from virus, it is your responsibility to carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment. We cannot accept any liability for loss or damage sustained as a result of software viruses. E-mails and communications sent by or to persons in our firm may be viewed and monitored by persons other than the named addressee.

AP/52 [

AP/52 [